
To the Lodges in Ottawa Districts 1 & 2

Membership figures for Masonry in Ontario, in both Ottawa Districts and the majority of Lodges show an alarming and relentless downward trend over the last 40 years. Both Ottawa Districts have been reduced by about 2/3 during that time.
No strategy employed in the last 40 years has had any apparent change in this steady reduction.  Should the rate of decline continue as it has since 1973 then many lodges and districts will approach unsustainable membership and/or financial hardship in the next 5 to 15 years. Even should membership numbers stabilize at CURRENT levels significant change must be made for Masonry, as we know it to become strong, healthy and vigorous.
Change cannot be dictated or mandated by Grand lodge. Changes must be made at the Lodge and District level. It is imperative that each lodge consider carefully how it will change to preserve, maintain and strengthen the craft. Each must consider the craft as a whole and not just their own parochial interests when deciding on change.

To facilitate this process both Districts will ask their lodges to respond to the following questions. We ask that, after consultation with your membership, you answer, in a preliminary fashion, the following questions. (Answer 1-10) 10 being extremely likely and 1 not likely

1. In what way would you consider a Lodge to be strong?
a. Number of members?

b. Finances?

c. Lodge activities, (e.g. Cornerstone. Onboarding. Traditional observance. ?)
d. Other?    (Visitation. Social/family events.  Number of PMs in chairs)
2. Given the downward trend described above, what measures would you consider that would contribute to necessary change,
a. At a Lodge level?
b. At the District level?
c. At a Provincial (jurisdictional) level?
3. A possible scenario within the next 10 years is for there to be only one Ottawa District with fewer than the current 28 lodges. How best could YOUR lodge contribute to this contraction?

4. If your Lodge went dark would you consider this:

a. A disaster?

b. A stigma?

c. Part of a natural progression?

5. If you are not likely willing to participate would you:

a. Allow things to just continue as is?

b. Make some small changes within your lodge and hope it is enough?

c. Make some major changes within your lodge and hope it is enough?

d. Quit the Craft

With the input of your members please provide answers to these questions prior to June 1st.. This need not necessarily be a final or definitive answer but it will provide a basis for further discussion.  Return your responses please to your District secretary
Please regard this process as a serious one. The future of the Craft is in your hands.

